Presbytery of Western Kentucky – Tornado Recovery Team
Zoom Meeting Notes
July 13, 2022

The Presbytery of Western Kentucky Tornado Recovery Team met via Zoom on Wednesday, July 13th.  Participating on the call were:
Rev Bailey Pickens (Committee Moderator & Franklin PC)
Debbie McCoy (RE Owensboro First)
Ralph Young (RE Paducah First)
Karen Harris (Presbytery of WKY)
David Doehnert (PDA)
Don Barger (CLP Mayfield First)
Rick Lee (RE Madisonville First)
Nell Herring (PDA)
Rev Matthew Covington (Bowling Green)

1. Bailey welcomed everyone and opened with prayer.
2. Reports were made on a county by county basis.

Mayfield/Graves County (Don Barger)
· FEMA negotiations are ongoing, mostly Mayfield responding to questions and information requests
· State of KY has approved a plan to locate a double wide trailer on the site for outreach programs and worship.  Cost to set up the trailer and be compliant with state codes will be $130,000.  FEMA will be no help.  Session working to decide best course of action. 

Madisonville (Rick Lee)
· Host site center is booked through September
· Continue to coordinate activities through LTRG and their volunteer and construction managers.  
· Considering a PDA grant to fund a church/LTRG position to coordinate activities.  (Ralph to send Rick copies of past PDA grant applications.)  
· Madisonville has a need for a commercial refrigerator.  Will be pursuing grant opportunities.   

Christian County – no report

Marshall County (Ralph)
· Shower building and beds have been delivered to FPC Calvert City.  Working to connect facilities.
· Job description for Host Site Manager sent to LTRG coordinators and others.  Job description was changed to require less disaster recovery experience than 1-2 years.  Parties notified.  

Warren County (Matthew)
· Separate meeting was held with LTRG leadership to communicate resources available and readiness to serve.  
· Working on a possible PDA Seed Grant to fund activities.
· Habitat is sponsoring home construction in the area.  
3. Bailey asked if there were any other outstanding needs to be discussed among the committee.  She had some information on a St. Vincent de Paul “House in a Box” program.  A small house for a family of 4 could cost as low as $3,000.  The KY VOAD group has found the program to be viable.  The groups working in Princeton decided against using them and PDA feels that these houses are still too temporary and do not offer a long-term solution for replacement housing.  
Bailey asked about the numbers of displaced people and families from the disaster and the work left to do to find them permanent homes.  The group felt that the information needed might come from case managers in each area dealing with specific people.  As a case manager in Marshall County, Donna Webster might be a person to help answer those questions.  
4. There being no further business, the next meeting of the Tornado Recovery Team was set for Wednesday, August 10th at 2:30 PM Central time.  
5. Nell closed the meeting with prayer.  

Respectfully submitted,

Ralph Young

